Huntington Parish Council

General Meeting 7th November 2022
7.30pm Huntington village Hall

Minutes

Present: Mr BH James, Mr G Jones, Mr P Williams, Mr G Meakins, Mr G Steel,
Mr MA Lloyd

Also present, Mr T Perrin, Mrs B Perrin, Mr R Luscombe, Mrs G Luscombe,
Mr P Kelly, Mrs M Kelly, Mr M Johnson, Mrs S Maidon

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 10th May 2022 were read and
approved. Proposed by B James, seconded by G Jones and carried unanimously.

Matters arising: Mr Lloyd advised the committee that no further work had been
carried out on the tree avenue with reference to the Queen's Platinum Jubilee.
The Haygrove Planning Applications would be considered by the committee as an
Agenda item.

A Public meeting was held in the Village Hall on Tuesday 17th May, attended by
Councillor Terry James, Angus Davison MD of Haygrove together with two
employees of Haygrove who work on the sites in Huntington, BH James, G Jones,
G Meakins, MA Lloyd and approximately 20 members of the general public.

BH James, Terry James, G Steel, A Davison and the two Haygrove employees all
made speeches.

A succesful meeting whereby everyone had the opportunity to air their views
and opinions.

Mr A Davison stated that he would review certain areas of his Planning Application
which had been brought to his attention in the questions and answers forum.

Planning Application for the Dingle.
Mr Lloyd distributed plans, photographs and a Design and Access Statement for

the Proposed Rebuilding of the Dingle Shepherd Hut for Agricultural purposes.
The area was previously owned by John Davies who sought planning permission
some 30 years ago but had his application turned down.

Work on the property started in the Summer of 2021 and the site consisted of
two partial low walls with stone strewn over quite a large area. It had been
derelict for many decades and local councillors could nor recall a time when it

had a roof in place.

Lengthy discusssions were held, and it was strongly felt that the proposed building
was not ideally suited for livestock as the doors were too narrow, there was not
enough ventilation or room to hold a number of livestock as the doors were

too narrow. The applicant already has a steel framed building on land just off the
track from Disgwilfa which is far more suitable for housing sheep during lambing









